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By email 

March 20, 2025 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Marconi 

Re: EB-2025-0078– QRAM April 1st, 2025 

We are writing in response to Enbridge Gas Inc.’s (“EGI”) amended QRAM application, dated March 
18, 2025. 

EGI is proposing not to adjust the facility carbon charge to reflect the changes to the federal carbon 
charge made by the Government of Canada on March 15, 2025.1 EGI stated in that any variance 
would be captured in the Facility Carbon Charge Variance Account.  

EGI suggested in the amended application that the amount of the facility carbon charge is not 
significant on consumers’ bills, and that the recent changes to the federal carbon charge announced by 
the Government of Canada only changes a component of the facility carbon charge.2 

Please fully describe any impediments to implementing the change to the facility carbon charge for 
this QRAM application. If the time needed to enact the change is among EGI’s reasons, please fully 
describe the steps that EGI needs to take in order to appropriately change the facility carbon charge 
to reflect the new rates enacted by the Government of Canada, and an estimated time that EGI would 
need to take to complete that work. 

 
1 For instance, see Exhibit D, Tab 2, Schedule 1, p. 5 of 7. 
2 Exhibit B, Tab 4, Schedule 1, p. 4 of 8. 
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Yours very truly 

 
Scott Pollock 

C. Vincent Caron (CME) 




